
 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A hub of educational excellence and innovation, supporting and valuing everyone 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Good morning everyone 
 

I hope everyone has had a good week and has some nice plans organised for the weekend.   
 
This morning, Maple started our day with a fantastic assembly. I hope they are very proud of 
themselves. It was great to see and hear about their learning, and watch their confidence. Well done! 
 
This week, we welcomed our new September Claremont pupils in for a taster afternoon, and our year 6 
children hosted a roast lunch for their parents. The new and the leavers. It can be a time of anxiety, 
excitement, joy and sadness all blended in together for all of these children. The team aim to ensure that 
all transitions are as smooth as they can be and are keen to meet their new classes on Thursday.  
 
I would like to express an enormous Claremont thank you to the amazing PTA who have all worked so 

incredibly hard this year. They have brought back to life the community events following the pandemic, 

added some more and digitalised second-hand uniform! As always, I am overwhelmed at the support 

and extensive time they give, much like the Governing Body, for free.  

I joined the summer fete at the weekend, and it was brilliant to see the community together- laughing, 

eating, having fun! The sun was shining- it was a super atmosphere.  It was with some disappointment 

that there were a number of reports of disrespect towards some of the PTA members from children 

when they were asked not to access parts of the school; in addition, a small group of older children 

attempted to break into the school and set off the alarm. This was time consuming both for them- taking 

them away from their families and event duties, and me- checking the school for damage, re-setting the 

alarm, and although an absolute minority, it did impact on the positivity that was taking place. Thank 

you to the adults that helped me with this.  

The PTA (including myself) are discussing how to better signpost the areas that are out of bounds at 

events and ensure attendees are also aware of these boundaries. We thank you for your support 

ensuring everyone can stay safe at events, including the supervision of your children. 

Our staff survey has also reflected that respect for adults was a concern. We recognise that this is a 
national issue and makes a regular feature in school publications and research documentation; I hope 
you agree, we need to continue to tackle this one together.  
 
Best wishes, Mrs Roberts and the awesome Claremont team! 

Claremont Pri mary School  

Newsletter 8th July  2022 

Today, I need to share that Miss Becca Owens will be leaving us at the end of the school year. Miss 
Owens has supported so many children with her calm and kind manner; she has helped and advised 
both children and adults. We have been incredibly lucky to have her work with us at Claremont. She 
is a truly amazing person. Over the past couple of years, Miss Owens has been training to be a child 

counsellor- the perfect role for her- and is leaving to continue her education in this area. We hope to 
welcome her back in the future to support us in her new role. 

 We will be celebrating her later this term, however, today we would like to express a massive thank 
you and wish her the best of luck.  

 
 

https://claremont.kent.sch.uk/


 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

If you would like to join our team please do visit Kent Teach to see the 

exciting opportunities.  

Vacancies: 1:1 Teaching Support Assistant Teaching/Child Support at Claremont Primary School, 

Tunbridge Wells (kent-teach.com) 

 

 

Recruitment: Nationally, it is challenging to recruit school staff. We are still in need of some 
additional team members to work with some of our more vulnerable children for September. If you 
or someone you know feel that this would interest you, please do call for a chat and use the link 
below to see what vacancies are available for September.  
 

On Monday afternoon, the children in Year 5 had the opportunity to participate in a 

singing workshop. The workshop was led by Mrs Davis, the Head of Music at Bennett. 

The children enjoyed the afternoon and their singing sounded beautiful.  

 

 

https://www.kent-teach.com/Recruitment/Vacancy/VacancyDetails.aspx?VacancyId=104445
https://www.kent-teach.com/Recruitment/Vacancy/VacancyDetails.aspx?VacancyId=104445


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parent / Carer 

As we come to the end of another busy term, we can look back and reflect on 

another unusual year. Although we have welcomed children back to a ñnew 

normalò we still have the rumblings of COVID, however we are hoping that we 

are starting to see some stabilisation.  

We have been working very hard as an organisation to mitigate price 

increases as much as possible, however we are unable to absorb the rises 

going forward. As of 1st September 2022, the paid meal price will be £2.40, 

which we believe is still good value for money. 

Over the past year we have been faced with the highest inflation costs since 

1982 and in May CPI was at 9.1% and RPI at 11.7%. Our labour costs have 

increased by 7.85% with the Living Wage increase and the imposition of the 

Social Care levy from 1st April 2022. 

We know the Low Pay commission are recommending a further 7% uplift to 

the National Minimum Wage from 1st April 2023. The Government have 

historically accepted the Low Pay Commissions recommendation and 

implemented this. 

Significant daily food inflation pressures continue, with the Ukraine crisis and 

India who have a wheat export ban.  Ukraine & Russia account for a third of 

the worldôs wheat supply as well as half of our sunflower oil. Russia is also a 

major supplier of fertilizer and energy. All these factors are affecting the items 

that we buy.  

We have also seen fuel prices and driver shortages impact our suppliers and 

therefore need to pass on the costs through their products. 

The Contract Dining Company pride ourselves in providing freshly prepared 

school lunches and know how important it is for our children to eat nutritionally 

balanced meals. We will not compromise the quality and standards that we 

provide our children. We appreciate your support and understanding at this 

difficult time.  

 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 

 

During the  Explore  term,  the  children  in Year 4 wrote  to  Mr  Greg Clark MP, 

outlining  many issues the  world  is facing  due to  climate  change and asked him 

what  the  government  were doing about  it.  The children  were very  excited  to  

learn that  Mr  Clark didn't  want to  respond by letter  but  wanted to  visit  us in 

person instead.  On Friday  last  week, on a beautiful,  sunny day, we were able 

to  meet  in the  new outdoor  classroom. Mr  Clark explained the  government's  

plans to  the  children  and then  gave them  the  opportunity  to  ask questions. 

They were all very  sensible and well-considered  questions including "What  

inspired  you to  become an MP?" "What  are you personally  doing to  stop  

climate  change?" and "How did  you get  to  become a Member  of  Parliament?"  

The children  were very  well-mannered and engaged throughout  - well done 

Juniper  and Acer  classes. 

        

 

 

Class and Sports Team Photos 

Hopefully you will have received all the links of photos that include your child. 

Just a reminder if you would like your photos delivered free to the school, the deadline 

for ordering is midnight on Sunday 10th July. 

You can still order photos after this date but you will need to add postage to your 

home address. 

Many thanks. 

School Office 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Tunbridge Wells Primary Schools Orchestra Workshop 

On Friday last week, seven children from Years 3-6 participated in an orchestra 

workshop at The Skinners’ School. We had three violinists, two cellists and two 

pianists who played the xylophone. The children learned three pieces in 

preparation for the day and had time to rehearse before performing in front of 

their parents and carers in a concert at the end of the day. The children were 

impeccably behaved and enjoyed their afternoon. Thank you to the staff at 

Skinners and Yvonne Smith, who organised the event.  

    

   


